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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement

Proposed Intro. No. 598-A
Committee: Environmental Protection  

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring that all city-owned buildings be powered by green energy sources by 2050.
	Sponsors: The Speaker (Council Member Johnson) Chin, Constantinides  and Espinal 


Summary of Legislation: Proposed Intro. No. 598-A would require that city-owned buildings be completely powered by green energy sources by 2050. Furthermore, this bill would require the Department of Citywide Administrative Services (DCAS) to report to the Council and make on a publicly available website information concerning the implementation of this requirement every ten years. 
Effective Date: This local law takes effect 120 days after it becomes law. 
Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2020
Fiscal Impact Statement:

	
	Effective FY19
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues: It is anticipated that there would be some savings achieved as a result of switching to renewable energy as required by this legislation, but the total savings is dependent on future green technology purchase decisions yet to be determined. 
Impact on Expenditures: It is anticipated there would be some impact on expenditures in the future, however, because the city can pursue several pathways, the cost will fluctuate with respect to green technologies and different opportunities to achieve the city’s energy goals by the year 2050. 
Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs: N/A
Sources of Information:  New York City Council Finance Division 
Mayor’s Office of City Legislative Affairs 

Estimate Prepared by:
Jonathan K. Seltzer, Financial Analyst

Estimate Reviewed by:
Nathan Toth, Deputy Director, Finance Division 





Crilhien Francisco, Unit Head, Finance Division 

Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel, Finance Division


Legislative History:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 598 on February 15, 2018 and referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection. The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on February 26, 2018 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 598-A, will be considered by the Committee on April 23, 2018. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 598-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on April 25, 2018. 
Date Prepared: April 16, 2018 
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